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Greetings and Happy Thanksgiving, 
 
We first want to thank the Lord for His goodness, grace, and mercy throughout 
the year so far.  Psalm 136:1, “O give thanks unto the LORD, for he is good,: for 
his mercy endureth for ever.”  As I write this letter today, we are in the US for an 
extremely short 9 week furlough, visiting 25 churches.   I regret the fact that we 
cannot see everyone that we really do want to see, there was a necessity to visit 
the ones we did.  I know that most understand what missionaries go through 
making these decisions, and we appreciate the grace that you give to us.  For 
those wondering, we will get to visit family briefly for the holiday and get back 
on the road to finish our meetings.  We are looking at a bit longer furlough in 
2026, and will really try to get to those we have not seen in a very long time.  
That said, the work in the Netherlands is going well in our absence, but we are 
looking forward to getting back soon and getting back into the ministry there. 
 
God has blessed us with protection as we have travelled.  We had a real close 
call in Nebraska on the interstate, but God kept us safe, and we got to the next 
destination.  The church services in the Netherlands are going on as planned.  
God has blessed us over the years with several men that have  the potential to 
teach and preach.   I have 3 men alternating preaching, 3 other men alternating 
the Sunday School lessons, and others teaching the teens.  From the reports we 
see attendance is down, but the services are going well, and the people are be-
coming closer to each other.  Some of the men filling the pulpit are the ones I’ve 
mentioned in the past as having the potential to start works in other parts of the 
country in the future.  There are still visitors coming while we are away, and I 
have heard that one new family is coming almost every week.  We have been 
able, with WhatsApp, to continue discipleship with one of our groups, but the 
rest are on hold until we get back.  Since we have been away, there has been 
some violent anti-Israel protests at the same location we do our street ministry.  
Pray for the protection of that ministry during this time.   
 
Please pray for the ministries there in The Netherlands while we are away, that 
maybe God would confirm a call to some of the men.  Pray for us as we finish up 
this short trip, that we have safety on the roads, and that we can avoid bad weath-
er.  Pray that our flights go smooth for our return to the Netherlands on Decem-
ber 26.  Pray for continued good health while we are travelling.  Pray that we can 
encourage the churches we are able to see.  Pray for each other! 
 
Love in Christ, 
    Eric & Lisa 
                                                                                                       

 

• Souls to be saved 
 

• Safety on the road 
 

• Visitors to keep 
coming 

 

• Discipleship minis-
try to grow 

 

• Return flights to go 
as scheduled 

 

• Ability to encourage 
churches 


